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MESSAGE FROM CHAIRMAN DESK 

Dear Members, Partners, and Well-Wishers, 

As we bid farewell to a remarkable 2024 and step into the promising horizons of 2025, I extend 

my heartfelt gratitude to each of you for your unwavering support and dedication to our 

chapter's mission. 

This past year has been a testament to what we can achieve together. The successful execution 

of key events such as the HR & Statutory Leaders Meet 2024, Foundation Day 2024, 

Corporate Cricket Tournament 2024……, demonstrated the collective strength which 

resulted to achieve Best Chapter Award at national level and our flagship event NATCON 

2024, culminated in a flagship gathering that brought together HR leaders and professionals 

from across the globe. 

Our journey has also included meaningful engagements with various chapters and student 

chapters, fostering growth and collaboration within the HR fraternity. Milestones like obtaining 

the prestigious ISSN certification for the HR Connect Journal and our live website have 

solidified our position as a forward-thinking and influential chapter. 

As we embrace 2025, let us continue to build on this momentum. The year ahead holds exciting 

opportunities with initiatives like the HR Open House Meet 2025, Corporate Cricket 

Tournament 2025, Workshops for Student Chapter members, and organizing Industrial 

Visits to our members. These, along with our regular programs, are opportunities to learn, 

grow, and elevate the standards of our profession. 

Together, let us strive to enhance our contributions to the HR landscape, foster innovation, and 

inspire excellence in all that we do. I am confident that with your continued participation and 

dedication, we can achieve even greater success in 2025 and beyond. The new year beckons us 

with opportunities to innovate, inspire, and impact. Let us continue to work with passion and 

purpose to make a meaningful difference in our organizations, communities, and beyond. 

Wishing you and your families a prosperous, joyful, and fulfilling New Year 2025. May this 

year bring you both personal growth and professional triumphs. Let us move forward together, 

united by our shared vision for the HR profession. 

Warm regards, 

 
Steevan Pinto 

Chairman 

NIPM Mangaluru Chapter 

 


